
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Assembly 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Peter Ribbens, Assembly President 
Members, KPB Assembly 

FROM: Brent Johnson, Assembly Member 

DATE: June 26, 2025 

RE: O2025-17, Establishing the Ninilchik Recreational Service Area Upon Voter 
Approval (Johnson) 

Several members of the Ninilchik community want to keep the school pool open. So strong is their 
desire that a member of that community has donated $30,000 to help keep the pool open through 
the summer. They note that the pool is used by members of the public of all ages and that learning 
to swim is a skill that can save lives. The group hopes to also provide other recreational 
opportunities to the Ninilchik area, a town isolated by being 37 miles from Homer and 39 miles 
from Soldotna. 

Your consideration is appreciated. 




